
Utilities Committee Meeting 

July 2, 2024, 5:30 pm      

Town Hall 

 

Attendees: Mayor John Berry, Village Administrator Chad Beyer, Chair Martha Frantz, Committee 
Members Jody Donsbach and Lynn Sylvain. Also present were council members Louise Estep and 
Rick Tolles. 

Resident attendees: Tom Huth, Peggy Seab, and Bob Stickley 

Discussion began with review of letter from Toledo Edison (TE) stating the mandatory upgrade to 
LED lights. This is from the State of Ohio and was made law in the interest of climate change and 
fuel efficiency. The PUCO will be involved in the changeover as well. 

Documents were sent out the previous week in preparation for meeting. Below is the information 
shared in table form.  TE owns the lights, so they will be doing all the physical work to remove and 
replace bulbs. They do all the servicing as well. However, this excludes lights in the downtown area; 
those belong to the village. 

Toledo Edison has given us a count of 100 bulbs of various wattage values and the recommended 
replacement bulb: 

 

To pay for changing the bulbs from old to new, TE offers 3 options: 

 

Since all the options would result in lower costs to operate, it was our job to determine which of the 
3 was the best option for the village. Comparing the numbers presented, we are recommending the 
Village choose OPTION #1.  

 

 

 



Below is an estimate of the cost and potential savings based on 95 lights. After we commit  

to OPTION #1 we come to an agreement regarding number, place, and wattage of each light. 

 

 

 

There is only one fixture that fits the specifications, Cobra Head: 

Current 

 

New 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Martha Frantz 


